BULLETIN Issued by the Division of University Relations

Volume 70, No. 25, March 8, 1994

JAZZ FESTIVAL TO FEATURE TRUMPETER

New York trumpet recording artist Marvin Stamm will be the featured guest at the University's 17th annual Jazz Festival Friday in Ed Landreth Auditorium.

On Saturday jazz bands from 14 Texas high schools will compete for trophies and certificates of recognition. The public is welcome to attend the free, public competition, which is scheduled for 8:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium.

Formerly a North Texas resident, Stamm moved to New York in 1966 and established a busy studio career. He recorded for radio and television and with such top performers as Dionne Warwick, Paul McCartney, the Rolling Stones, Aretha Franklin, Barbra Streisand, Paul Simon, Roberta Flack and Harry Belafonte.

Stamm also has recorded with a variety of jazz artists, including Quincy Jones, Oliver Nelson, Gary McFarland and Freddie Hubbard. He toured with Frank Sinatra in the United States and in the Far East and, in his early years, was a featured soloist with Stan Kenton's Orchestra and toured internationally with Woody Herman.

On Friday Stamm will perform with two TCU jazz ensembles under the direction of Curtis Wilson and the University's Purple, White and Blues Vocal Jazz Ensemble, directed by graduate student Rob Laney.

On the "play list" are Duke Ellington's "I'm Beginning to See the Light" and "Lady of the Lavender Mist," Dizzy Gillespie's "Salt Peanuts" and George Gershwin's classic jazz piece "Summertime" from *Porgy and Bess*. Thelonious Monk's "Round Midnight" will be performed by both instrumental and vocal jazz ensembles, and a modern jazz version of the favorite "12th Street Rag" also is on the program. Stamm will play "I Hear a Rhapsody" and the jazz classic "Cherokee," as well as two selections — "Mark Time" and "My Funny Valentine" — from his latest recording, "Mystery Man."

Stamm's visit is being sponsored by the Getzen Corp. Faculty and staff members and students can get one free ticket with a TCU I.D. Additional tickets are \$8 and are available at the door or at Record Town. The performance will begin at 7:30 p.m.

On Saturday competing high schools include Castleberry in Fort Worth, Carroll in Southlake, Bryan Christian in Richland Hills and Lake Highlands in Dallas. Other competitors will be Paris, Joshua, Lancaster, Lewisville, Grand Prairie, Temple and Sugar Land high schools. Three Arlington schools competing will be Lamar, Martin and Arlington. Two of those schools — Lamar and Martin — will bring two bands with them as will Lancaster and Temple.

(continued)

TCU BULLETIN/2

JAZZ FESTIVAL (cont.)

Jurors for the day-long competition will include Tom Burchill, director of jazz studies at Weatherford Junior College; Bill Collins, trumpet instructor at Texas Wesleyan University; Dr. Richard Lawn, director of jazz studies and music department chairman at the University of Texas at Austin; and Bill Snodgrass, director of jazz studies at the University of Texas at Arlington.

Curt's jazz ensembles have toured the former Soviet Union and Poland and have performed in Tokyo. The TCU group also was selected by audition to play at the 25th annual Montreux Jazz Festival in Switzerland.

'SAFE BREAK' ADVOCATES READY TO GO

Students will be inking their fingers and palms and stamping pre-printed cards today (Tuesday), taking the pledge not to drink and drive. As they make their marks at tables in the Student Center, they will celebrate Safe Break Week, the annual pre-spring break campaign for safe passage through a national phenomenon known as much for casualties as for festivities.

R.O.A.D. (Responsibility of Alcohol and Drugs) Workers, a student group associated with the Alcohol and Drug Education Program, began the campaign Monday and will sponsor a variety of special activities through Friday.

Criminal Investigator Larry Ansley of the Tarrant County District Attorney's office will speak on "Marijuana: Fact and Fiction" at 5:30 p.m. tomorrow (Wednesday) in Student Center 202. His address, hosted by the Campus Mentors organization, will be open to interested faculty and staff members as well as students and the public.

Thursday's activities will include a two-hour, off-campus "Sports Trivia Olympiad" beginning at 6 p.m. at Abernathy's Sports Grill, 3024 Merida.

"Playing It Safe on Campus," a noon program to be held Friday in the Student Center lounge, will feature a tae kwon do demonstration by students and a presentation by campus police officers.

'ABC' SPELLS INCLUSIVE FOR OPEN HOUSE

"Adults (ages 22 to 102) Belong in College" stands behind the acronym "ABC" in extended education's new event for prospective adult students, scheduled for noon-2 p.m. and 5-7 p.m. March 21 in Sadler 212. Open to anyone 22 years of age or older, the spring event will offer opportunities to gather information on degrees offered, costs, financial aid for adult students and admission procedures. In addition, those who attend also will learn about undergraduate and graduate degrees, including the evening M.B.A. program.

"TCU welcomes students seeking degrees as well as non-degree students who might like to earn academic credit for a few courses and adults who enjoy attending lecture classes as auditors," noted Sarah Schafer, adult student services coordinator, in an open invitation to the event.

Participants in "ABC Open House" should notify the extended education office of their plans to attend before March 16.

TCU BULLETIN/3 3/8/94

POLITICAL SCHOLAR TO SPEAK MARCH 15

Dr. Roderick P. Hart of the University of Texas at Austin, considered one of the nation's leading scholars on presidential politics, will give a public lecture on campus March 15. The free presentation will begin at 3 p.m. in Moudy Building 141N. A reception will follow.

To be the speech communication department's guest March 13-17 as Green Chair Professor, Hart will speak March 16 to the University teaching effectiveness committee.

The media's influence on public perceptions of the White House is the topic of two books currently being completed by Hart, who was a research associate of the International Communication Association in 1993. A member of the Center for the Study of the Presidency, he is author of several books. These include The Political Pulpit, Modern Rhetorical Criticism and The Sound of Leadership: Presidential Communication in the Modern Age.

Currently chairman of the political communication division of the American Political Science Association, Hart is consulting editor for such leading publishers as Oxford University Press, Allyn and Bacon Inc., Prentice-Hall Inc., Macmillan Publishing Co., Houghton Mifflin Inc., University of Chicago Press and Harper and Row Inc. The Liddell Professor of Communication and professor of government at the University of Texas since 1983, he was on the Purdue University faculty in 1970-79.

Hart was honored by the Council for the Advancement and Support of Education in 1991 as Texas' teacher of the year. He has received the Eyes of Texas Student Involvement and Texas Excellence in Teaching awards at the University of Texas.

The University of Massachusetts graduate, who earned master's and Ph.D. degrees at Pennsylvania State, is listed in American Men and Women of Science, Directory of American Scholars and International Who's Who in Education. He has received several scholarly awards from the Speech Communication Association in addition to Phi Kappa Phi and UT-Austin.

With specialties in political communication, rhetorical criticism, social movement and American culture, Hart is the author of works appearing in such publications as *Presidential Studies Quarterly*, Journal of Communication, Critical Studies in Mass Communication and Form, Genre and the Study of Political Discourse and Chronicle of Higher Education.

IT'S 'DIAL-A-DIETITIAN' MONTH

The nutrition and dietetics department and the Fort Worth Dietetic Association have joined forces to sponsor a "Dial-a-Dietitian" program for March. The month has been proclaimed "National Nutrition Month" in Fort Worth by Mayor Kay Granger, and this year's campaign focuses on how "Nutrition Fuels Fitness."

By calling 294-9954, interested people can receive free professional nutrition information by listening to a prerecorded message or by asking a dietitian a question of particular interest. Registered and licensed dietitians will answer callers' questions.

The month-long campaign includes various events designed to educate the public about getting and staying in shape or provide information about nutrition or a particular health concern, said Eileen Goldstein, a TCU nutrition graduate who is a regional dietitian for Marriott here.

TCU BULLETIN/4 3/8/94

LADY GOLFERS PLAY IN ARIZONA

The Lady Frog golfers began the spring season at the Chris Johnson/University of Arizona golf tournament held Feb. 19-23 in Tucson. They struggled to a 16th-place finish in what Coach Kristi Arney described as "a very strong field."

Sophomore Sharon Germain came back from a wrist injury to lead the TCU players with rounds of 76-79-76. Others were Geraldine Doran, who fired 85-77-76; Julie Perry, 82-76-81; Kristyl Sunderman, 79-83-85; and Dana Schmid, 88-96-83.

Difficult pin placements and constantly changing wind conditions gave the Frogs some trouble. "The wind would change direction from moment to moment," according to Sharon.

The Lady Frogs' next competition is March 11-13 in the University of Texas' tournament at Great Hills Country Club in Austin.

SERVICE HELD FOR CHERRYHOMES

Funeral services for Rawlins Cherryhomes, who retired in 1978 after 12 years on the history faculty, were held Feb. 25 in Bullard. He died Feb. 23 in a Tyler hospital.

A Disciples of Christ minister for 21 years for churches in Gainesville, Borger, Ballinger and Hobart, Okla., Rawlins earned the B.A. degree here in 1939 and the B.D. here in 1942. He also earned a master's degree at the University of Texas at Austin.

Rawlins, active in the First Methodist Church of Bullard, also had been a counselor in TCU's financial aid division in 1976-78. He was active in the Medieval Academy of the Southern Historical Association as well as the honor societies of Phi Alpha Theta and Eta Sigma Phi.

Surviving are his wife, Mae Hughes Cherryhomes of Bullard; two sons, John Earl Cherryhomes of Fort Worth and Don Mark Cherryhomes of St. Louis; and a daughter, Virginia Cherryhomes of Taylor, Okla.

CBS COLLEGE CREW TO PITCH TENTS

The CBS College Tour will make a stop on campus March 15-16, offering a range of games and activities under canvas tents in the Frog Fountain area west of the Student Center. For several years, the network has assigned entertainment teams to travel the college circuit and connect with student audiences, and TCU was included in 1992. Hours for the 1994 encore camp-out are 11 a.m.-5 p.m. March 15 and 10 a.m.-4 p.m. March 16.

Calvert De Forest from CBS' "Late Show with David Letterman" will put in an appearance from 12:30-2 p.m. on the second day of programming.

Participants may play games based on current CBS series, including "Northern Exposure," "Murphy Brown," "The Young and the Restless," "The Price is Right" and "CBS Sports." Chances to win a 1994 Ford Probe SE or a trip to Los Angeles to see a "Price is Right" taping also will be offered.

The tour, sponsored on campus by the Programming Council and underwritten by AT&T, Campbell's Soups, Columbia Pictures, Ford, L'Oreal, MasterCard, Maxwell House, Nestlé, Trident, Tri Star Pictures and Wendy's, is free. Faculty and staff members, as well as students, may participate.

TCU BULLETIN/5 3/8/94

NOTED SCIENTIST WILL BE GUEST

Dr. Per-Olov Löwdin, one of the founders of modern quantum chemistry who has organized 25 summer institutes in Scandinavia and 15 winter institutes in Florida, will be a Green Honors Professor hosted by the physics department March 9-12.

The emeritus professor and former chairman of quantum chemistry at Sweden's Uppsala University will give a public lecture Thursday. To begin at 7 p.m. in Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 1, the presentation will be on "How the Nobel Prizes Are Awarded: Some Hints on How to Win the Prize."

"Comments on the Foundations of Physics" will be his topic for a more specialized lecture beginning at 2 p.m. Friday in Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 3.

A native of Sweden, Löwdin founded the Uppsala Quantum Chemistry Group in 1955 and was its leader until 1982. Since 1960 he has directed the Uppsala-Florida Exchange Project in Quantum Sciences as well as the Florida-Latin American and Caribbean Basin Exchange Project, also in quantum sciences. He was founder and director of the Florida Quantum Theory Project and headed it for 22 years.

Löwdin, originator of the field of quantum biology, is author of more than 200 scientific papers. His numerous awards include Knight of the Swedish Royal Order of the North Star, Lavoisier Medal in Gold from the French Academy of Science and France's Chevalier of the Legion of Honour. The most recent is the Oscar Carlson Medal in Gold from the Swedish Chemical Society, awarded in 1993.

Described by TCU physicist Magnus Rittby as having "refocused his efforts in trying to introduce young scientists to the field of quantum theory of matter," Löwdin is honorary president of the International Academy of Quantum Molecular Science, European Academy of Arts, Sciences and Humanities and World Association of Theoretical Organic Chemists, International Society of Quantum Biology and Catalonian Quantum Chemistry Society.

Active in numerous international scientific societies, Löwdin has been editor-in-chief since 1967 of both the *International Journal of Quantum Chemistry* and *Advances in Quantum Chemistry*. He also has served on the editorial boards of journals in China, Japan and Germany.

In addition to earning the Doctor of Science degree from Uppsala University, Löwdin has studied in Switzerland and Great Britain. Earlier in his career he was a consultant and visiting professor at such American institutions as Duke University, University of Chicago, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Stanford University and California Institute of Technology. In 1984-89 he was a senior investigator at the National Foundation for Cancer Research in Washington, D.C.

STUDENTS TO HOST 'TOWN HALL'

To "promote campus unity and understanding," two student organizations will sponsor a town hall-style meeting at noon March 14 in the Student Center lounge. The House of Student Representatives and Students Reaching Out (SRO) collaborated in planning the event.

SRO is an umbrella group with members representing various student organizations affiliated with the University's Alcohol and Drug Education program as well as members at large. Its purpose is to bring concerned student leaders together to build a campus network promoting healthy lifestyles.

Scott Wheatley, house vice president, noted that the meeting will afford "a chance for the administration, faculty members and students to ask any questions and express any opinions on campus-wide issues. Questions of all kinds are encouraged."

TCU BULLETIN/6 3/8/94

MEMORIAL HELD FOR LANDES

A memorial service was held March 1 in Robert Carr Chapel for James W. Landes, director of Brite Divinity School's field education and supervised ministry who died suddenly Feb. 25 at his home.

Associate regional minister for the Northwest region of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) before assuming his position with Brite in 1988, the Ohio native had served as senior minister for Wakonda Christian Church in Des Moines, Iowa, and Lakewood Christian Church in Ohio before joining the Northwest staff in 1984. He was organizing pastor for Karl Road Christian Church in Columbus, Ohio.

James earned a bachelor's degree in religion and history from the College of Wooster and two degrees, including the Doctor of Ministry, at Lexington Theological Seminary. He pursued clinical pastoral education in Ohio and at Cleveland State University, where he taught courses on such subjects as the mystery of evil, death and dying.

James was active in the Camino de Paz Christian Church, and the family suggests that memorials be made to that church at Box 101043, Fort Worth 76185.

Survivors include a son, James Landes of Peoria, Ill; two daughters, Lori Landes of New York City and Lisa Badger of Peninsula, Ohio; a brother; a sister; and four grandchildren.

WOMEN'S TEAM SETS FIVE RECORDS

In the recent Southwest Conference meet in Austin, the women's swimming and diving team set five new school records and finished fourth in competition.

The new records include:

- --200 intermediate -- Sheila Hewerdine, 2:04.19, NCAA consideration cut
- --400 intermediate -- Sheila Hewerdine, 4:21.12, NCAA consideration cut
- --100 backstroke -- Jamie Bobo, 57.99
- --200 backstroke -- Jamie Bobo, 2:02.40
- --400 medley relay -- Jamie Bobo, Heather Renders, Sheila Hewerdine and Julie McCormack, 3:51.73.

Additional NCAA consideration standards included:

- --400 intermediate -- Deirdre Steven, 4:25.46
- --200 butterfly -- Deirdre Steven, 2:01.93
- --200 butterfly -- Sheila Hewerdine, 2:02.24

The TCU team's total score was 382, the most points ever scored during a SWC meet. Leaders in the meet, in order, were Texas with 968, SMU with 759.5 and A&M with 582.5. Rice and Houston finished with 349.5 and 329.5 scores, respectively.

"I was pleased with our team's fourth-place finish," said Coach Richard Sybesma. "Texas currently is ranked second in the nation and SMU fifth. The women stepped up and did what it took as a team.

"We were excited to set five new school records but disappointed at not making any automatic NCAA standards," he added. "Sheila and Deirdre will have another opportunity at the Bevo Classic in Austin which will be held in conjunction with the SWC men's meet."

The coach also noted the highest number of points ever scored by TCU, "and we were excited about that because this year's meet was extremely fast."

TCU BULLETIN/7 3/8/94

DIRECTOR TO DISCUSS THEATRE'S FUTURE

Internationally recognized director Charles Marowitz will discuss the current state and the future development of American theatre in a free, public symposium Friday. The lecture, part of a residency program with the theatre department, will begin at 7:30 p.m. in Moudy Building 141N.

Marowitz is a free-lance director and writer who currently serves as the West Coast correspondent for *Theater Week* magazine and is former drama critic for the *L.A. Herald Examiner*. He was codirector of the Royal Shakespeare Company's experimental theatre group and staged a variety of productions in major theatres throughout Europe as well as in London's West End. From 1968 to 1980, he was artistic director of The Open Space, one of London's leading experimental theatres. In 1986 Marowitz was keynote speaker at the International Shakespeare Conference at Stratford-upon-Avon.

More recently Marowitz was involved with the production of "Marat/Sade" at the Rutgers Art Center, the Dallas Shakespeare Festival's production of "The Merry Wives of Windsor" and production of his own play, "Wilde West," at the Main Street Theatre in Houston. He also has written more than a dozen books, including a treatise on acting and directing and a collection of black comedies. His most recent work, *Recycling Shakespeare*, was published in 1992.

Marowitz will conduct Shakespeare performance workshops with TCU theatre students during his residency.

UNGAR TO PERFORM MARCH 14

Faculty member Tamás Ungár will give one of his piano performances March 14 at 7:30 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium. The concert is free and open to the public.

Tamás will perform Beethoven sonatas in F Major (Op. 10, No. 2) and E Flat Major (Op. 31, No. 3), as well as three works by Chopin, including Four Mazurkas (Op. 68), Sonata in B-Flat Minor (Op. 35) and Ballade No. 2 in F Major (Op. 38).

During the last two seasons, Tamás has demonstrated his style to concert audiences around the United States as well as in England, Thailand, China, Australia and his native Hungary. He has conducted a solo recital and master class series at the Liszt Academy in Budapest and lectured and performed the complete piano sonatas of Mozart in Sydney, Australia.

The first performing musician to receive the British Leverhulme Fellowship, Tamás was artist-in-residence at York University during the 1984-85 season, playing more than 50 concerto, recital and chamber music engagements throughout the United Kingdom.

Tamás also is founder and director of the TCU/Cliburn Piano Institute, which attracts students from throughout the world to campus each summer for two weeks of intensive study of piano performance, technique and repertoire. The institute, which includes a special Teachers' Weekend, also attracts area music lovers to recitals and concerts by internationally acclaimed pianists who serve as institute faculty members. This year's institute is scheduled for May 29-June 11.

JUST A REMINDER ...

...of the brown bag on evaluation of instruction Thursday, beginning at 12:30 p.m. in Student Center 207. The event was planned by the University Evaluation Committee.

TCU BULLETIN/8 3/8/94

NOTES ON FOLKS

Linda Dee Guy (art and art history) displayed her works in two invitational print exhibitions: Color Print USA at Texas Tech University and the North Texas Printmaking Show at Tarrant County Junior College's Northwest Campus. She also did a solo exhibition at Kilgore College's Anne Dean Turk Fine Arts Center.

Michael Meckna (music) will talk about his recently published book, Twentieth-Century Brass Soloists, on a previously taped edition of KTCU's "Classical Excursions" Friday from 2 to 4 p.m. He will discuss his research, but much of the program will be devoted to the music of outstanding performers covered in the book.

The NAFSA Association of International Educators has selected a presentation by Al Mladenka (International Student Affairs) for its May 31-June 3 conference to be held in Miami Beach, Fla. "Best of Region III: Academic and Personal Counseling of Mexican Students," originally given during a regional conference in Mexico City in October 1993, won recognition in the "best of regions" category by planners of the national meeting.

Don Frischmann (modern languages and literatures), co-author of the 1993 book *Latin American Popular Theatre: The First Five Centuries*, has been notified of its nomination for the 1994 Bernard Hewitt Award for Outstanding Research in Theatre History. The winner will be announced during the annual meeting of the American Society of Theatre Research in New York in November.

Coryelle Kaiser, daughter of **Sharman Kaiser** (major gifts), was crowned Miss East Texas Feb. 26 and will advance to the Miss Texas USA pageant to be held in June on Padre Island. She attends Stephen F. Austin State University in Nacogdoches.

Sympathy is extended to Neeley School Dean Kirk Downey on the Feb. 27 death of his mother, Goldie. Funeral services were held March 2 in Salina, Kan.

John Touliatos (educational foundations) recently was named president-elect of the National Council on family Relations Association of Councils.

Penny Moore (Harris College) was a speaker at the Feb. 19 second Annual Women's Retreat sponsored by Harris Methodist Fort Worth, Southwest and HEB. Her presentation, which included administration and interpretation of the Meyers-Briggs Type Indicator, was focused on increasing self-awareness.

Janet Hayley has recently been promoted from switchboard operator to Postal Assistant II.

Ann Ashworth and Susan Ayres (English) have had articles accepted by the Journal of Evolutionary Psychology.

Spencer Wertz (philosophy) has had a paper titled "Is Sport Unique: A Question of Definability" accepted for the program of the joint meeting of the Philosophic Society for the Study of Sport and the Center of Olympic Studies to be hosted by the University of Western Ontario in London in early October.

Gary Whitman (music) served on the adjudication panel for clarinet auditions for All-State Band and Orchestra tryouts at the Texas Music Educators Association annual convention in San Antonio Feb. 9-12. Sixty-three clarinetists from across the state of Texas auditioned for placement in two all-state bands and orchestras.

Anantha Babbili (journalism) delivered the convocation speech recently at Illinois' Monmouth College. His address was titled "Discourse and Discontent: The U.S. News Media and the World Outside." He lectured in several classes on post-colonial literature, media ethics and international communications. He also was invited as the John Murray Visiting Professor by the University of Iowa.

TCU BULLETIN/9 3/8/94

NEELEY SCHOOL HOSTS VISITING PROF

The Neeley School management department will host visiting professor Dr. Gerald R. Ferris of the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign tomorrow (Wednesday). Ferris will discuss "The Politics of Human Resource Systems: Theory, Research and Practice" from 3:30 to 5 p.m. in Tandy Hall 120. Open to all faculty and staff members, the event will be followed by a reception.

Ferris, professor of labor and industrial relations and Caterpillar Foundation University Scholar, has research interests in interpersonal and political influence in organizations, performance evaluation and strategic human resources management.

Previously associated with the management department at Texas A&M University, Ferris has written numerous articles and is editor of the annual series, Research in Personnel and Human Resources Management. He has written or edited a number of books, including Strategy and Human Resources Management. The Employment Interview: Theory, Research and Practice; Method & Analysis in Organizational Research; Personnel Management; and Human Resources Management: Perspectives, Context, Functions and Outcomes.

Ferris has provided consultation on a variety of human resources topics for companies including ARCO, Borg-Warner, Eli Lilly and PPG, and he has lectured in Greece, Hong Kong, Japan, Taiwan and Singapore.

COMPUTER TRAINING AVAILABLE

Computer training classes are being offered on Wednesdays and Fridays from 8 a.m. to noon through the Office of Human Resources. Sessions planned for March are for WordPerfect 5.1 for DOS.

In April the Wednesday classes will be set aside for WordPerfect 5.1, and Fridays will focus on WordPerfect 6.0 for DOS.

Reservations are required and can be made by calling Ext. 5123.

CHEMIST TO SPEAK ON FLUORESCENCE

Dr. Steve Webber of the University of Texas at Austin will lecture on "Fluorescence Studies of Polymer Micelles" at 11 a.m. today (Tuesday) in Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 4 as a guest of the chemistry department. The lecture is open to all interested faculty and staff members as well as students and the public.

The speaker, a physical chemist, holds degrees from Washington University in St. Louis, Mo., and the University of Chicago. He conducted research at University College, London, as a National Science Foundation postdoctoral fellow and has been a visiting professor at the University of Paris and in Lausanne, Switzerland. During his undergraduate years at Washington University, Webber was a student of David Gutsche, now TCU's Robert A. Welch Professor of Chemistry.

TCU BULLETIN/10 3/8/94

DIRECTOR SEEKS CHILD ACTORS

Theatre faculty member/director George Brown is looking for a few good kids. Child actors, that is, between the ages of 8 and 12 are needed to perform in the theatre's April 27-May 1 production of Tennessee Williams' "The Rose Tattoo". No acting experience is required.

One girl and two boys are needed, George says. The children of faculty and staff members and students are welcome to try out. Rehearsals, which are flexible, begin in late March. Additional information is available from George at Ext. 6083.

STAFF APPOINTMENTS

James Edward Albin is the new Craft Tech II Locksmith. He previously was employed by Chuck Howley Uniform Rental.

Candido Aranda is a new Service Assistant I in Facility Services. Previously he was employed by Memorial Hospital in Corpus Christi.

PARENTS PLANT SALE SET

Healthy bedding plants and hanging baskets will be available again this spring through Starpoint School's Parents Auxiliary Plant Sale. Added to this year's selection will be an herb assortment.

Order forms that list price, size and descriptions are available from the Starpoint secretary, Ext. 7141. A check for the total amount must accompany the order.

March 25 is the deadline for orders, and plants will be delivered April 8.

OSP PLANS MARCH EVENTS

Two events are on the March calendar for Office Staff Personnel.

The first will be a brown bag luncheon March 16, beginning at noon in the Student Center's Woodson Room. Speaker will be Donna Davis, honored as Fort Worth "secretary of the year." She will discuss benefits of joining professional organizations Professional Secretaries International and PSI's certified professional secretarial program.

For the March 30 luncheon, a fashion show will be presented by the Berry Street store of Stripling & Cox. The event will begin at noon in the Student Center ballroom, and reservations are due by March 25.

MONITORS MAY NEED ADJUSTMENT

Information Services has recently been notified that Apple Macintosh monitors, both the 14-inch Trinitron and the 16-inch Color Displays, purchased within the last 12-16 months may require an adjustment. To request that this free adjustment be made, call the Help Desk at Ext. 6855.

TCU BULLETIN/11 3/8/94

TCU IN THE NEWS

"Make strides toward good health" was the Star-Telegram headline for the Feb. 21 story that quoted John McKenzie, women's track coach. His suggestion was "to start out in a walking/jogging program ... start off a day jogging 50 yards and walking 50 yards and simply progress to where you would eliminate some of the walking."

The work of artist Jim Woodson (art) was the subject of a review titled "Through a glass evocatively" that appeared Feb. 21 in the *Star-Telegram*. He currently has 12 new paintings on display at January Gallery through March 20.

The Feb. 21 issue of *The Advocate* of Baton Rouge, La., carried a lengthy story about **Paul Boller** (emeritus, history) and his comments about former U.S. chief executives. The occasion for the interview was Presidents Day, and the columnist noted that Paul had "made a career of writing about the miscues and misdeeds" of these men and their families.

Associate Vice Chancellor Larry Lauer and Joe Helmick, TCU's representative to the Southwest Conference, are among those quoted recently in Star-Telegram and Dallas Morning News stories about realignments in the conference.

Gaylan Collier (emeritus, theatre) was the subject of a feature titled "Theater director's back at right place, right time" in the Nov. 14 issue of the Abilene Reporter-News. She is among those responsible for forming and guiding Abilene's successful Rococo Theatre. Since retiring in 1991, she also has conducted several workshops in dialects and voice training as well as in directing, most recently last fall in Flagstaff, Ariz. She also directed last fall's production of "Dial M for Murder," that included alumnus David Coffee in its cast.

Herndon Professor Emmet Smith was quoted in the Star-Telegram's Feb. 24 story about a \$2.5 million pipe organ to be built for Broadway Baptist Church. "The entire local performing arts community" will benefit from the addition of such an instrument, he noted.

Calendar of Events

- March 8

 Chemistry seminar given by Dr. Steve Webber of the University of Texas at Austin, 11 a.m., Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 4. Free.

 TCU Woman's Club Brown Bag, "Beautiful Creatures," by Joann Karges, 11:45 a.m., Ed Landreth Hall reception room.

 Baseball, TCU vs. UTA, 2:30 p.m., TCU baseball diamond. Tickets are \$5 for adults, \$2 for 17 and under.

 Phi Beta Kappa Banquet featuring a lecture on "Islam and the Changing World Order: Academic and Popular, Media and Governmental Views of Humankind's Second Largest Religious Community," 7 p.m., Student Center ballroom.

 Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra Virtuoso Series, TCU faculty member Karen Adrian, piccolo, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. For tickets, call 926-8831.
- March 9 TCU Chapel, noon, Robert Carr Chapel.
 TCU Symphony Orchestra concert, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Free.
- March 10

 Brown Bag on evaluation of instruction, sponsored by the University Evaluation Committee, 12:30 p.m., Student Center 207.

 Men's tennis, TCU vs. Illinois, 1:30 p.m., Mary Potishman Lard Tennis Center. Free.

 Public lecture on "How the Nobel Prizes are Awarded: Some Hints on How to Win the Prize" by Dr. Per-Olov Löwdin, internationally known scientist and TCU Green Honors Professor, 7 p.m., Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 1.
- March 11

 Women's tennis, TCU vs. SMU, 1:30 p.m., Mary Potishman Lard Tennis Center. Free.

 Lecture by Dr. Per-Olov Löwdin, "Comments on the Foundations of Physics," 2 p.m., Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 3.

 Open discussion on the future of theatre led by internationally known director Charles Marowitz, 7:30 p.m., Moudy Building 141 North.

 TCU's 17th annual Jazz Festival featuring special guest trumpeter Marvin Stamm, two TCU jazz ensembles and the Purple, White and Blues Vocal Jazz Ensemble, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium.
- March 12 TCU Jazz Festival Competition, 8:30 a.m.-7 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Women's tennis, TCU vs. Oklahoma State, noon, Mary Potishman Lard Tennis Center. Free.
- March 14 TCU Music Series presents pianist Tamás Ungár, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Free.
- March 15 Baseball, TCU vs. Mississippi, 2:30 p.m., TCU baseball diamond. The Cliburn at TCU featuring mezzo-soprano Cecilia Bartoli, 8 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. For ticket information, call 335-9000.

TCU BULLETIN/13 3/8/94

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the makeup. If you have any questions, call Ext. 7855.

Women's golf team members who missed classes on February 21, 22 and 23 to participate in the Chris Johnson Arizona Invitational at Tucson:

Doran, Geraldine

Germain, Sharon

Perry, Julie

Phearson, Kristi

Schmid, Dana

Sunderman, Kristyl

Men's golf team members who missed classes after 6 pm, February 23 and all classes on February 24 and 25 to participate in a tournament at Tampa, FL:

Aduddell, Andy

Boisvert, Robert

Flynn, Mike

Henry, Robert J.

Moore, Will

Members of the women's basketball team who missed classes after 5:00 pm, February 22 and all classes on February 23 to participate in a game at Texas A&M:

Altman, Kimberly

Bayer, Ellen Gray, Stephanie Biggs, Nicole

Bumsted, Amy Krueger, Donella

Courtade, Kayle Perdue, Nicole

Curtis, Christa Ramos, Marie

Rehm, Wendy

Hunter, Janelle Sprague, Tiffany

Worlow, Sherri

Wyatt, Michelle

House of Student Representatives officers who missed classes Saturday, February 26 - Tuesday, March 1 to attend a national conference at Texas A&M:

Digby, Nathan Wheatley, Scott Godlewski, Amy

McCleskey, Sean

Nair, Anitha

Selby, Sharon

Students who missed classes from 11:00 am, March 1 - 5:00 pm, March 2 to represent TCU at the SMU Women's Symposium:

Allen, Carolyn

Bauer, Julie Ann

Hult, Jen

Smith, Jodie

Snyder, Lisa

Members of the men's basketball team who missed classes after 2:00 pm, February 25 to participate in a game at Oral Roberts University at Tulsa:

Akridge, Matthew Gaston, Leroy

Aldrige, Brandon Gordon, Myron Swoboda, B

Dailey, Eric Hinderlich, Gerald Thoele, Michael

Dickson, Ryan Jacobs, Jeffrey Thomas, Kurt

Foreman, Alexia Jeans, Marco Waits, Byron

Moore, Jentry Watson, Russel

Women's tennis team members who missed classes after 12:00 noon, February 25 to participate in a tournament at Texas Tech:

Armstrong, Shannon Gustafson, C

Norinder, Asa

Ramirez, Claudia Stark, Ellie

Walsh, Dierdre Wilken, Coryn Worley, Laura Stangeland, C

Army ROTC students who will miss classes on March 11 to attend meetings at Fort Hood:

Axelsen, Brian VanHook, John

Aitken, Tristan

Alcock, James

Bishop, Cynthia

Teran, Lita

OFFICIAL ABSENCES (cont.)

Members of the men's tennis team who missed classes February 22, 23, 24 and 25 to participate in National Team Indoor Championships at Louisville, KY:

Bowen, Devin Robinson, Paul Figley, Stefan Roditi, David Fisher, Ashley Weir-Smith, Jason

Leonard, Timothy Peterson, Dax

Peer educators who missed classes during the following dates and times:

March 1, 8:45 am - 11:15 am

Allen, Marcus

Barter, Lisa

Pretz, Becky

Caldwell, Nicole

Lara, Rudy

Roberson, Edie

March 3, 8:45 am - 11:15 am

Eddleman, Amy H March 3, 1:15 - 3:45 pm

Rundstrom, Tracy

Wesley, Rico Robus, Rich

Rodriguez, Jason Tucker, Jennifer

Yi, Sue

March 4, 8:45 am - 11:15 am

Allen, Shannon

Bailey, Stephen

Berry, Andrea

Jeffery, Alisa

Swaboda, Brandon

Rico, Wesley

Gomez, Ana

March 4, 1:15 pm - 2:45 pm

Ball, Kim

Bollinger, Beth

Pryor, Vincent

Sanders, Whitney Stocks, Mary Leslie

Vaught, Kristel

JOB OPPORTUNITIES:

The Human Resources office lists the following vacancies as of Mar. 1. For more information on any of these positions, call Ext. 7095.

Director of Housing

Ass't. Dir./Recreational Sports

Principal of Starpoint School Tennis Professional

Communications Consultant

(as-needed basis only)

Residential Living/Housing

Rec. Sports

School of Education

Athletics

School of Business

Secretary I

Graphics Specialist
Craft Tech Supervisor I
Service Assistant Supervisor

Service Assistant Supervisor Craft Tech I/Painter

Groundskeeper I Service Assistant I Temporary Craft Tech I (General Maintenance) Starpoint School/Education

Instructional Services Physical Plant

Residential Living/Housing

Physical Plant

Grounds Facility Services

Facility Services
Physical Plant